The Antrim Planning Board met on the above date at 7:45 P. M., in the Selectmen's office with the following present: Howard Humphry, Chairman, Stanley Tenney, Robert Caughey, Harold Grant, Mildred Dudley, and Dana Healey representing the Selectmen.

The Secretary read a letter from Douglas Hatfield, Attorney re: roads which are subject to gates and bars. The letter was placed on file and the Selectmen have a copy for their files.

A map was presented from Lulu B. Cilley showing lots sold on Holts Road road. The map was placed on file.

The Planning Board approved the sub-division of lots for George Edwards at Cricket Knoll, Nos. 4 and 5, Sub-division plan # 2745.

Robert Caughey presented a map showing all the roads in question, re: Gates and Bars, whether to open these roads and whether to close others. Bob suggested that before we reach a decision we should set up a study program as follows:

- l. Town map
- 2. Zoning development program (1973 meeting?)
- 3. Revaluation
- 4. Road development program
- 5. Real Estate tax policy

Recommendations to be made at the next Town Meeting.

It has become mandatory that the Town have a map showing locations of all properties by 1980.

Voted: That the Planning Board will co operate with the Selectmen in sponsoring the procurement of this Town Map. The vote was unamious.

The Secretary was requested to write to the following towns for copies of their zoning ordinances.

Greenfield, Hancock, Amherst, Bedford and Londonderry.

The next meeting will be on the regular date Thursday, December 23r.

Meeting adjourned at 9:35 P. M.

Meskes Kusley Secretary